
PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

CITY OF CORCORAN 
State of California 

NOTICE TO CONTRACTORS 
 

CITY OF CORCORAN NOTICE TO CONTRACTORS AND SPECIAL PROVISIONS FOR  
WWTP CLARIFIER REHABILITATION 

 

SCOPE OF WORK. 

The Project includes, without limitation, furnishing all necessary labor, materials, equipment, and other 
incidental and appurtenant Work necessary to satisfactorily complete the Project, as more specifically 
described in the Contract Documents. This Work will be performed in strict conformance with the Contract 
Documents, permits from regulatory agencies with jurisdiction, and applicable regulations. The quantity of 
Work to be performed and materials to be furnished are approximations only, being given as a basis for the 
comparison of Bids. Actual quantities of Work to be performed may vary at the discretion of the City 
Engineer. The work may consist of but is not limited to: the supply & installation of a new stainless steel 
clarifier mechanism, drive, and control panel. Blast and coat the clarifier walls and launders.  

 
GENERAL WORK DESCRIPTION 

As part of the City’s maintenance program, the City’s 40’ circular primary clarifier has been identified as 
needing rehabilitation. This clarifier is 40’ diameter, with 10’ side water depth and a total volume of 
12,566 cubic feet. The process design flow is 1.0 MGD with a 2.26 hour detention time. The following 
items have been specifically identified to be rehabilitated or replaced: one steel column, one walkway 
with platform, walking surfaces grating, handrailing, one feed well ring and supports, one steel cage, two 
steel rake arms w/rake blades, two skimmer supports, squeegees, scum box with supports, scum box 

piping to wall flange, control panel & clarifier wall coating. 
 

OBTAINING BID DOCUMENTS 
 Full specifications and plans are available on Central Valley Builders Exchange site https://cencalbx.com/ 
and the City’s website https://www.cityofcorcoran.com/government/public_notices.php. Bidders shall 
register and be put on the bidder’s list by calling or emailing (559) 429-4747 or orfil@am-engr.com to be 
considered.  
 

Due to low attendance and new updates to clarifier walkaround agenda, a Mandatory Pre-Bid Meeting is 
rescheduled for December 20, at 9:00 AM, at the WWTP (King & Pueblo Avenue). This meeting is to inform 
bidders of project requirements and subcontractors of subcontracting and material supply opportunities. At this 
meeting, the clarifier will be drained down and accessible. The bidder’s attendance at this meeting is 
mandatory. Please direct project questions to Orfil Muniz, PE at (559) 429-4747 or by email at orfil@am-
engr.com. Bid inquiries are to be in writing and emailed to orfil@am-engr.com. Bid inquiries will end on 
December 30, 2022, at 4:00 p.m. Any addendums will be issued no later than January 5, 2023. 

 
Sealed bids will be received at the office of the City Clerk, City Hall, 832 Whitley Avenue, 

Corcoran, CA 93212, until 11:00 a.m., Tuesday, January 10, 2023 at which time they will be 
publicly opened, examined, and read aloud. 

 
 
City of Corcoran 
Joseph Faulkner, Public Works Director 
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